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Northern Beaches Council 
PO Box 82 
Manly NSW 1655  
Returned via Planning Portal  
 
Attention: The Proper Officer 
 

16 December 2021 
 
Dear Sir/Madam  
 
Modification Application for Development consent DA96/371 Re-configuration of the 
approved Clean Water Diversion System  
 
Thank you for consulting with the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA) on the modification 
application for development consent DA96/371 - Re-configuration of the approved clean water 
diversion system at the Kimbriki Resource Recovery Centre.  
 
The EPA understands that the proposed design amendments primarily relate to a revised channel 
arrangement to the eastern and western diversion drains consisting of a combination drain/access 
track with a low flow spoon design that does not include a deep channel section with a grated cover. 
 
The EPA considers that the proposed modifications to the water diversion system will have little 
impact on the proponent’s ability to meet its statutory obligations and best practice environmental 
objectives in accordance with the relevant EPA policies, recommendations and commitments 
described in the assessments and/or studies prepared in accordance with the project approval. 
 
The EPA has no further comments to provide in relation to the application. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
GEORGE OREL 

A/ Unit Head Regulatory Operations Metro North  
Environment Protection Authority 

 


